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Re: Delay in filing responses to IRs 
 
CHE has been working diligently with ERA and BDO to complete its responses to Board Staff and 
VECC Interrogatories; however CHE will not be able to meet the December 2, 2009 deadline. The 
major contributor to the delay in completing these responses was the questions relating to the 
accounting and rebasing treatment of GA sub-account of 1588-RSVA Power. Upon review of the 
Board’s October 15, 2009 bulletin - Regulatory Accounting & Reporting of Account 1588 RSVA 
Power and Account 1588 RSVA Power Sub-account Global Adjustment, CHE determined that its 
quarterly RRR filings were based on the cash/billed method whereas the annual filing was based on 
the accrual method for consistency with their statutory financial statements. Consequently, CHE must 
restate its annual balances going back to 2005 to reflect the cash/billed method. In view of the 
changes to its historical annual balances, the information in the rate application also needs to be 
revised. This process is requiring more time and resources than first anticipated.   

Having reviewed the status of the work still outstanding, CHE is confident that it will be able to 
complete and submit its responses by December 9, 2009. CHE regrets any inconvenience that this 
delay may cause and appreciate the Board, VECC and SEC’s understanding in this matter. 
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